 Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting Feb. 3, 2016
Present: Dennis Wolterding, President; Jerry Edwards, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Steve Koren, Fundraising Director; Judy Mangold, Service Director; Adrienne Kritz Geller, Director at Large; Don McBride, Director at Large.

The meeting opened with a reading of Baba’s Words from Life At Its Best:

“God, the Everlasting and Invisible, transacts His universal illusory business of duality by playing His dual role of opposites simultaneously and eternally.  Saints are God’s assets and sinners are His liabilities.  God, the infinite Source of wisdom and justice, goes on eternally turning His liabilities into assets.”

 This was followed by Judy Mangold’s reading of the norms and a moment of silence.

President Wolterding’s motion to accept the December minutes as written was seconded by Judy Mangold and approved unanimously.  Approval of the January minutes was deferred.
President’s Report was deferred pending Old and New Business.

Vice President’s Report was deferred.

Secretary’s Report: Laura Crabtree

The Circle Center donations spreadsheet is current, will be sent out to the Directors.

Donations earmarked for the Circle Center should be sequestered in a savings account. Jeff will set up the account before the next meeting. We should transfer all such donations into that account in the future.  
Laura is working on a spreadsheet of donors from July 28, 2013, the start of our 501c3 status.

Laura and Jeff will work together to make sure that their account and donor spreadsheets are accurate and that Laura’s matches Jeff’s.
Treasurer’s Report: Jeff Stearns

	TrDate
	TrNumber
	Item
	Debt
	Deposit
	Balance

	1/4/2016
	
	 Ending balance December 31st 
	
	
	6,074.05

	1/4/2016
	ck# 870001
	Chris Ott IT work
	150.00
	
	5,924.05

	1/6/2016
	Deposit
	 Several Donors
	
	77.00
	6,001.05

	2/1/2016
	ck# 870002
	Chris Ott IT work
	150.00
	
	5,851.05

	2/2/2016
	Paypal dep
	Multiple donors
	
	133.25
	5,984.30

	2/3/2016
	
	Ending balance February 3, 
	
	
	5,984.30


Service Director’s Report was deferred.

Fundraising Director’s Report: Steve Koren

Steve has been researching the Circle of Sound as a possible fundraising project.  He talked with the coordinator of the Asheville Sahavas, which is a lot of work.  Two possible locations:  Barefoot Church, $800-$110/night, weeknights only, also Coastal Carolina satellite campus concert hall.  They will not start discussions until April.  How many people come to Asheville?  200-300 people, pay $25-35 each.   They pay $1000 for the venue, and featured musicians get $500 each.  We can’t do it on this scale.  May be could do a one-night fundraiser with local musicians, maybe one featured.  $1000 would be too much.  Maybe we could get a venue donated, or pay $200 maximum.  Seating capacity at Atlantic Stage is small, could maybe increase it by 20-30 with folding chairs. Dennis will talk to them.   Carolina Improv is another possibility.  ichael Siegel plays the sitar, might draw a crowd.  So it will be small fundraiser, might ask for a love offering rather than charge a fee.  Having 2 or 3 musicians would offer diversity, reduce the load so it is not on any one person.  We could offer a small honorarium and a night on the Center.  What about workshops?  They are a draw at the Asheville Sahavas.  This is both a Fellowship and a Fundraising Event.  We need to get a place, get artists, have snacks.  Steve will contact musicians.  The Board should send any suggestions for artists to Steve.  They don’t all have to be Baba lovers.  We could do it in the fall before Atlantic Stage’s season starts.  Steve  will proceed with fact-finding and we will make a decision in March.  This would be a fun and different fellowship event; making money will be a secondary consideration.  Judy will talk to someone about having a choral concert and workshops.
Briarcliffe cabana could be a possibility for a spring fellowship event.  Jerry will contact them about reserving Sunday May 15 5 PM.
Old Business

Dennis will call Heather Gavin Friday about space in the mall.  What about the fact that they can evict us any time?  Has not been an issue so far.

New Business Item A:
Each Board member should reflect on their passions and deliver them in writing to Dennis within two weeks.
Old Business:   

Buddy system, identify those who are vulnerable and would like a phone call or visit every day.
Go through the Directory, send candidates for such a service to Judy.  Judy will calla person who wants to volunteer  Judy will also write up and announcement for the Circle News.  We can set up a meeting in March to start this service.  Dennis will talk to providers of medical alert services, see if they will come to the March meeting.
White Pony Express

Board will set up a time to view video, tentatively Saturday, Feb. 27, 3:30.  Dennis will invite Center Board members to come also.  High threshold: once we start, we cannot stop.  If we have the support of Center and Sufis, it might be feasible.  Scalable: we can start small.
Thanks to all who helped with all who helped for Adele Wolkin’s memorial.

Privacy Policy:  Dennis will have a draft ready by March.

Fundraising draft letter: Laura will resend.  
Don will bring Thrive for the video day February 21st, starts at 3:30.  Don will send a blurb to Chris for the Circle News tomorrow.

Requests for money: Phoenix Renaissance would like money for their building fund.  Vice President Jerry Edwards made a motion to donate $200.00 to Phoenix Renaissance, Inc. for their building fund.  Seconded by Service Director Judy Mangold, passed unanimously.  Another appeal from an individual with an urgent medical condition, cannot work and receive income, no insurance.  President Dennis Woldterding made a motion to donate $200.00 to this person for basic needs.  Seconded by Don McBride.  Passed unanimously.
SCANPO renewal.  Vice President Jerry Edwards made a motion to renew our membership.  Seconded by Service Director Judy Mangold.     Passed unanimously.

Adele Wolkin stocked library with books.  They are available from Sheriar Foundation.  Judy, Dennis and Don will see what is needed, speak to the branch librarians:  Chapin Library, North Myrtle Beach, Bucksport, Surfside, Soccastee, Conway, Carolina Forest, Nixon’s Crossroads, Aynor.  Three books that Sheriar foundation gives for free or at a discount.  Also, Kitty Davy and Darwin Shaw are local authors [as are Margaret Craske and Jane Haynes].
Donation to another family in need.  Crowdfunding project.  When we give the donation online, make a comment as an advertisement for the Circle.  Secretary Laura Crabtree made a motion to contribute $50.00 from the Circle for this fund.  Seconded by Service Director Judy Mangold.  Motion passed unanimously.

A motion to adjourn by Vice President Jerry Edwards was seconded and passed unanimously.
